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INTRODUCTION

Tomato (Lycopersican esculentum Mill) a native of South
America, belongs to the family Solanaceae and is one of the
most importance vegetables in the world. Among vegetables,
tomato ranks next to potato in the world acreage and first
among processing crop (Anonymous, 2012).  In India, it
occupies an area of about 8.6 lakh ha with an annual
production of 165.2 lakh tones (Anonymous, 2011). The total
global area under tomato annually is 45.82 lakh ha with
production of 11505.1 lakh tones (Anonymous, 2011). However,
this crop suffers from several diseases like damping off, wilts,

leaf curl, leaf spots, early blight or fruit rot and buckeye rot
(Balanchard, 1992). Among which, early blight and fruit rot
caused by Alternaria solani (Ell and Martin) is the world’s
most catastrophic diseases incurring loss both at pre and
post harvest stages of tomato. The disease appears at all
stages of the crop and causing losses up to 50-86 per cent in
fruit yield (Mathur and Shekawat, 1986). At present, the
strategy for management of the disease is based mainly on
fungicidal application. Chemical fungicides used in
management of these diseases are not only costlier but also
harmful to the environment, beneficial organisms and human
beings. Hence, in order to minimize the fungicidal application,
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